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General Membership Meeting Minutes 
Monday, June 11, 2018 
Alphabet City, 7:00 p.m. 

In Attendance (39) 
Michele Adams, Steve Adams, Lukas Bagshaw, Paul Carson, David Charlton, Laurie Charlton, Maggie Connor, Dan Deis, 
Kathy Deis, Patrick Dexter, Bill Donovan, Nan Donovan, Chris Gates, Donna Green, Jerrold Green, Jeff Martin, Deirdre 
Menchaca, Gregory Mucha, Darylin Nagy, Glenn Olcerst, Molly Onufer, Neil Parham, Nichele Parker, James Pastorius, 
Henry Reese, Danielle Ross, Nick Ross, Sherah Rothman, Dave Seiden, Brian Shannon, Dean Stewart, Patrick Sweeney, 
Barbara Talerico, Erin Tobin, Andrew Wickesberg, Ashlyn Taylor, Bill McDowell, Graciela Bolanos, Ken Turnbull 

Introduction 
The regular monthly meeting for the membership of the Allegheny City Central Association was held on Monday, 
June 11, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. in the meeting room at Alphabet City.  The meeting was presided by Patrick Dexter and 
recorded by Nick Ross. 
 

Announcements/General Discussion 
 
Greg Mucha motions to approve May meeting minutes; seconded by Steve Adams. Motion passes. 
 
Jeff Martin from the Office of Councilwoman Harris let residents know the Councilwoman has received parking complaints 
from residents on Redour Street and is working on a solution. There will also be a Capital Budget request for aerators and 
additional upgrades to Lake Elizabeth. ShotSpotter is currently being installed in Police Zone 1. 
 
Molly Onufer gave notices for several upcoming June meetings regarding 2019 Capital Budget, CDBG funds, and Public Safety. 
Details can be found in ACCA Weekend Updates. 
 
Erin Tobin from Pittsburgh Parks Conservancy updated on Lake Elizabeth. DPW crews will be cleaning and testing lake for 
leaks this week. If leaks are found to be significant, funding for repairs will not be received until 2019 at the earliest. Residents 
are encouraged to write the city and council requesting repair money. Barb Talerico motioned to have ACCA write a letter to 
council demanding the lake be cleaned, repaired, and aeration system installed in 2018. Motion passes. Northeast Fountain 
construction is progressing as planned.  
 
ACCA is looking for volunteers to help with National Night Out on August 7. 
 
Ashlynne from OneNorthside announced that the former Sprout Fund grants have been moved to OneNorthside and residents 
are encouraged to submit applications for Micro Grants. 
 
Mark Jones from AGH updated on cancer center construction.  
 
Patrick Dexter presented discussion on the proposed Norfolk Southern project to double stack trains. 
  
 
 
 
 


